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 ANNUAL TOWN MEETING MINUTES

MAY 18, 2004 – 12:00 PM

Town Clerk Monica Mailly called meeting to order at 12:00 Noon.  Read greetings and return.

Article 1: To elect a Moderator to preside at said Meeting.

Nominations:  Scott Swain motioned to nominate David Kraske

Marge Kraske seconded.  Ballots cast.  David Kraske Moderator – 4 votes.

Moderator entertained a motion to use the “Maine Moderators Manual” as a guideline for the Town Meeting.

Selectman Swain motioned to use the “Maine Moderators Manual” as a guideline for the Town Meeting.  Seconded by Marge Kraske.

Article 2:To select all necessary officers as are required to be elected by secret ballot (M.S.R.A., Title 30, Section 2061, as amended).  One Selectman for a term of three (3)  years; and one Road Commissioner for a term of one (1) year. 

Selectman Swain motioned to open the polls.  Marge Kraske seconded.   All in favor.  Polls opened at 12:05 PM.

At 8:00 PM Moderator closed the polls.  Moderator entertained a motion to recess the Town Meeting to Saturday, May 22, 2004 at 9:00 AM.  Selectman Swain motioned to recess the Town Meeting until Saturday, May 22, 2004 at 9:00 AM.  Morrill Nason seconded.  Motion carried.

SATURDAY, MAY 22, 2004

9:00 AM

Moderator Kraske called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM and handed the Gavel to Theresa (Terry) Hayes to act as Moderator for the remainder of the Town Meeting.  Town Clerk Mailly swore Terry Hayes into Oath of Office.  Terry Hayes made the following announcements:

· Results of elections (Laura Marston, Selectman, 3 years)

     (Alan McNeil, Road Commissioner, 1 year)

· Procedure Process (Maine Moderators Manual)

· Lunch – ½ hour break – donations to benefit Pot Luck Suppers

Selectman Lee Holman made a presentation of a picture to the Town of Hartford.

Article 3: To see if the Town will vote to enact an Ordinance entitled “Town of Hartford Budget Committee Ordinance”.  A copy of said Ordinance follows this Warrant and is identified as Attachment A. 

David Kraske motioned to consider as one item – Articles 3 through 8.  Ric Downing seconded.  

Discussion:  Bob Calawa and Arthur Harvey would like to address each article.  David Kraske motioned to amend Articles 3, 5, 7 and 8 as a group.  Chuck Kraske seconded.  Discussion:  None.  Vote on proposed amendment – carried.  Vote on amended proposal – carried.

Article 4: To see if the Town will vote to enact an Ordinance entitled “Town of Hartford Road Committee Ordinance”.

Ric Downing moved as read.  Jerry Marstaller seconded.

Discussion:  Bob Calawa proposed to amend  “This Committee’s authority shall be primarily advisory, however, if there is a disagreement between a majority of the committee and the Board of Selectmen on the one year plan for the following year that dispute shall be brought before the voting taxpayers for resolution at the next annual Town Meeting.  Second amendment suggested including “residents”.  Dan Maddox seconded.  Chuck Kraske asked if you have five members, you need a quorum to vote.  You may not be able to vote without one.  Dan Maddox asked what is a quorum consist of – after discussion, not determined.  Morrill Nason stated board members should live on different roads.  Lynn Izzi stated unusual to have more than one member per road.  Jerry Marstaller asked is this a past or existing problem or are we making it one now?  Bob Calawa stated there could possibly be a conflict of interest.  Selectman Swain stated there is no problem with members being on the same road.  Discussion – Jason Rowe asked about traffic regulations.  Bob Calawa stated which roads should be done according to traffic use.  Chuck Kraske asked if there were any by-laws for Road Commission and if so, are there by-laws covering conflict of interest?  Selectman Swain stated by-laws will be done after voting. Amended Article carried.

Article 5: To see if the Town will vote to amend an Ordinance entitled “Town of Hartford Appeals Board Committee Ordinance” (Discussion: Bob Calawa and Arthur Harvey would like to address each article.  David Kraske motioned to amend Articles 3, 5, 7 and 8 as a group.  Chuck Kraske seconded.  Discussion:  None.)  Vote on proposed amendment – carried.  Vote on amended proposal – carried.

Article 6: To see if the Town will vote to enact an Ordinance entitled “Town of Hartford Ordinance Committee Ordinance”.  

Ric Downing moved.  Jerry Marstaller seconded.

Discussion:  Arthur Harvey said we do not need to institute this committee.  Selectman Swain suggested to establish but only write when requested by the Board of Selectman. Article carries.

Article 7: To see if the Town will vote to enact an Ordinance entitled “Town of Hartford Cemetery Committee Ordinance. (Discussion:  Bob Calawa and Arthur Harvey would like to address each article.  David Kraske motioned to amend Articles 3, 5, 7 and 8 as a group.  Chuck Kraske seconded.  Discussion:  None.)  Vote on proposed amendment – carried.  Vote on amended proposal – carried.

Article 8: To see if the Town will vote to enact an Ordinance entitled “Town of Hartford Solid Waste and Recycling Committee Ordinance”. (Discussion:  Bob Calawa and Arthur Harvey would like to address each article.  David Kraske motioned to amend Articles 3, 5, 7 and 8 as a group.  Chuck Kraske seconded.  Discussion:  None.  Vote on proposed amendment – carried.)  Vote on amended proposal – carried.

Article 9: To see if the Town will vote to enact an Ordinance entitled “Town of Hartford Occupancy Permit Ordinance”.  

Chuck Kraske moved.  Jennifer Adams seconded.

Discussion:  Arthur Harvey stated occupancy permit is more for contractors rather than individual homeowners.  More requirements, fewer people will build.  Selectman Swain stated this article was requested by the Code Enforcement Officer, Kay Hawkins due to a fire at a house being built.  Board of Selectman have reservations due to liability and do no recommend passage.  Jennifer Adams asked if it has been inspected, will it help with insurance.  Dan Maddox stated when he built his home, insurance company did not care.  Article defeated.

Article 10: To see if the Town will vote to repeal the Town of Hartford current ordinance entitled “Automobile Graveyard, Automobile Recycling and Junkyard Ordinance,” 

Ric Downing moved.   Selectman Swain seconded.

Discussion:  Mrs. Jones asked,  “What is Junkyard Ordinance?”  Selectman Holman explained it was caused because of existing areas that were asked to be cleaned up according to state laws.  Mrs. Jones stated you still did not answer my question.  Selectman Holman said she couldn’t explain the statute because it was very detailed and was available at the Town Office for anyone to look at.  Chuck Kraske asked how this would be enforced.  Selectman Holman stated by the Code Enforcement Officer and the Board of Selectman.  Article carries.

Article 11: To elect/appoint all the following Town Officers for the ensuing year or to take any other action thereto: One General Assistance Director





      Board of Assessors





      Five (5) Budget Committee Members




                 Five (5) Road Committee Members





      One School Board Member for a term of three (3) years

Discussion:  

General Assistance Director - David Kraske nominated Board of Selectman.  Dan Maddox seconded. Vote Carried.

Board of Assessors – David Kraske nominated Board of Selectman.  Dan Maddox seconded.  Vote Carried.

Budget Committee: Bob L’Heurex  -David Bowen nominated/David Kraske seconded

Neil Hanley – Selectman Swain nominated/Ric Downing seconded

Scott Steele –Selectman Swain nominated/Ric Downing seconded

Larry Strout –Selectman Swain nominated/Marge Kraske seconded

Dan Maddox – Jerry Marstaller nominated/Ric Downing seconded

Vote Carried

Declined:
Jason Rowe



Bob Calawa



David Bowen



Beverly Murphy



Colleen Bullecks



Jeremy Johnson



Marge Kraske



Jerry Marstaller

Road Committee Beverly Murphy–Jerry Marstaller nominated/Selectman Swain    Seconded



         Jeremy Johnson – Alan McNeil nominated/Rick Downing seconded



         David Kraske – Selectman Swain nominated/Morrill Nason

  Seconded



         Bob Calawa – David Kraske nominated/Jerry Marstaller seconded



         Mike Dawicki – Jeremy Johnson nominated/Selectman Swain

  Seconded  Vote Carried.

School Board: Lynn Izzi nominated by Colleen Bullecks and seconded by David Kraske.  Jason Rowe nominated by Kevin Ryan and seconded by Betty Plumley.  Vote taken.  Lynn Izzi – 38 votes.  Jason Rowe – 29 votes.  Lynn Izzi elected to School Board for a three-year term.

Article 12: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Contracted Fire & Rescue Account.  

Ric Downing moved as written.  Recommended amount $17,740.00.   Bob Calawa seconded.

Discussion:  Jerry Marstaller asked what the figure was for last year.  Selectman Swain stated it was $500.00 less.  Bob Calawa stated this figure was the actual cost for service.  Article carries.

Article 13: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $5,000.00 for a Volunteer Fire Department.

Bert Landry moved.  Rick Downing seconded.  

Discussion:  Ric Downing moves to raise $500.00 for maintenance of exiting equipment, Bert Landry seconded.  David Bowen asked what is money for – none used last year.  Selectman Swain said town wants to use the truck to clean culverts and keep it in service for highway use.  Jason Rowe asked should it be under “fire” or “road”.  Selectman Swain said has not been decided on yet – just want to keep the truck operable.  Article carries for moved amount of $500.00.

Article 14: To see if the Town will vote to sell by bid 2 Fire Trucks owned by the Town of Hartford.

Bert Landry motioned to sell as is.  Ric Downing seconded.

Discussion:  Ric Downing asked what the trucks would sell for.  Selectman Swain stated he did not know.  Article carries.

Article 15: To see if the Town will vote to sell by bid the trash truck owned by the Town of Hartford.

Dan Maddox moved.  Ric Downing seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carries.

Article 16: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the solid waste & recycling including curbside pickup/Transfer Station, services as they currently exist today.  Recommended amount $56,200.00

Jerry Marstaller moves as written.  Chuck Kraske seconded. 

Discussion:  Scott Steele asked if town would keep transfer station running?  Selectman Holman stated that it would keep running seasonally with the curbside pickup.  Bulky waste at Transfer Station which is in complete compliance with DEP.  Town peoples like curbside pickup.  Dan Maddox stated he would like to increase dollar figure by $2,400.00 to include pickup for Pine Shores – Kay Hawkins seconded.  Scott Steele stated he does not recommend this.  Selectman Swain stated Board of Selectman does not support this amendment.  David Bowen stated Pine Shores would not give handicap access to the Town Beach – this is not correct.  Selectman Swain stated the agreement, which was met, was not approved by the Pine Shores Association.    Also that the Association would not give the Town a deed to the right of way.  Arlene Nason stated there is a document saying that Pine Shores Association must give right of way to the Town of Hartford.  The Association needs to clear this issue about the deed.  David Bowen stated it was not Pine Shore responsibility to give access – it must come from the homeowners.  Selectman Swain disagreed with this statement.  Bob Calawa and Arlene Nason reiterated Town must have access.  It is felt that the Patton Corporation did not go to each homeowner and make them aware of the Town’s needs.  Town feels this issue should not be discussed until Pine Shores gets serious about working with the Town.  Kay Hawkins, Town CEO, stated she has been involved since the inception of Pine Shores and said the town always had access.   Chuck Kraske states that the Town and Pine Shores should be able to work out an agreement.  Jason Rowe suggested putting a Dumpster at the end of the road at Pine Shores.  Rick Downing stated it couldn’t be done because it has to be monitored to make sure others don’t use.  David Bowen said he was on the Pine Shores Board and they have started the process toward an agreement.  Selectman Swain said they do have proposal but there are a lot of stipulations that need to be addressed.  Willing to continue to work with Pine Shores toward an agreement that satisfies both parties.  Amendment fails.  Article carries as written.

Article 17: To see if the Town will vote to accept all revenues from Cost Sharing Projects and from State and Federal agencies.  

David Kraske moved.  Jerry Marstaller seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carries.

Article 18: To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Board of Selectmen and Road Commissioner to act in the Town’s best interest and allow, without Town meeting approval, the expenditure from the Equipment Reserve Account to purchase a tractor and also a brush cutter attachment, sickle bar attachment, chipper attachment and sweeper attachment.   Recommended amount $19,000.00

Ric Downing moved.  Bert Landry seconded

Discussion:  Ric Downing asked if this covers everything?  Selectman Swain said he didn’t know but the Board of Selectmen will research and get as much as they can.  Rosemary Henderson said in the past it was contracted out and couldn’t a lot of this be done with chain saws?  Selectman Swain stated it was more expensive to use chain saws.  Jerry Marstaller asked where would this equipment be stored.  Selectman Swain said in the bay where the fire truck was.  Mrs. Jones asked who would pay for this and was told by Selectman Swain it came out of “Equipment Reserve Savings” account.  Bob Calawa felt the amount was not enough for what we want to get.  Selectman Swain stated it was all used equipment.  Article carries.

Article 19: To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Town Constable to act on behalf of the Town of Hartford to enforce the laws of the State of Maine, issue warnings and summonses, and arrest violators (e.g., illegal operation of ATV’s, trespassing, patrolling the town beach, etc.).  Recommended amount $1,300.00.

Selectman Swain moves.  John Convoy seconded.

Discussion:  Charles Merritt, resident for one and a half years.  Formerly a police officer/Warden from Cape Cod, MA.   Constable Merritt spoke and explained his duties, his positive contacts with residents and urged everyone to contact him if needed.  Requested a $500.00 stipend to cover gas and incidentals.  Jason Rowe asked if his duties included arrests.  Constable Merritt stated he would assist the Sheriff’s deputies but he could perform arrests when necessitated.  Jason Rowe motioned to eliminate the word “arrest” – Jerry Marstaller seconded.  Jerry Marstaller concerned with liability to the Town in the case of a false arrest.  Selectman Holman said the Town insurance covered the Constable in cases like that.  Selectman Marston not in favor of this at first because she had reservations that this job may evolve into something bigger as time goes on.  Elizabeth Gravalos stated the Constable has been a big asset at the Town Beach.  She has maintained the beach for a long time and has encountered several instances.  Said it was nice to be able to have someone to call in these cases that could take care of the issues.  The presence of the Constable is a deterrent in itself. Proposed amendment to delete “arrest” fails.  Article carries.

Article 20: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the over expenditure of the legal fees for the 2003-04 budget.  Recommended amount $8,943.39.

David Kraske moved.  Dan Maddox seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carries.

Article 21: To see if the Town will authorize the expenditure for the Town of Hartford revaluation program.  Recommended amount $43,125.00.

Selectman Swain moved.  David Kraske seconded.

Discussion:  Dan Maddox asked if this included software from O’Donnell’s.  Selectman Swain said it did.  David Bowen asked if it included digital pictures of each property and the answer was no.  Article carries.

Article 22: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Assessing/Tax Maps Account. Recommended amount $8,550.00.

Dan Maddox moved.  David Kraske seconded.

Discussion:  David Bowen asked why the additional $300.00?  Selectman Swain said it was for mileage and other expenses.  Article carries.

Article 23: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Administration Account.  Recommended amount $93,722.00

David Kraske moved.  Kay Hawkins seconded.

Discussion:  Bob Calawa said it should be two accounts.  Selectman Swain said it worked both ways.  Bob Calawa moved that legal fees be moved to General Ledger Account.  Jerry Marstaller seconded.  Arthur Harvey said he would like to hear from others besides the Selectmen how this works.  No response.  Bob Calawa replied to Selectman Swain that if it were in separate accounts, an overage would be there and not be spent on something else.  Separate accounts do not allow money to be spent for other things.  David Bowen said the only way money can be spent for something else is if it is brought up at an annual Town Meeting.  Bob Calawa disagreed.  Motion to transfer legal fees to General Ledger Account to be carried from year to year.  Motion carries.  Article carries.

Article 24: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for General Assistance Account.  Recommended amount $500.00.

Dan Maddox moved.  David Bowen seconded.

Discussion:  Arthur Harvey asked if this was enough.  Selectman Marston said only $100.00 was spent last year.  Larry Strout asked where does the money go?  Selectman Swain said in the Fund Balance.  David Kraske asked if this could be spent and Selectman Swain answered yes.  Article carries.

 Article 25: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Hartford Heritage Society. Recommended amount $500.00.

Dan Maddox moved.  David Bowen seconded.

Discussion:  Selectman Holman stated it was a very good society to join for only $2.00.  It was a lot of fun.  Article carries.

Article 26: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for “The Hartford News”.  Recommended amount $1,200.00

Jennifer Adams motioned.  Dan Maddox seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carries.

Article 27: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Town Office account. Recommended amount $3,326.00

Selectman Swain motioned.  Dan Maddox seconded.

Discussion:  Jason Rowe asked what the money was used for.  Selectman Swain said it paid for janitorial services, maintenance, repairs, utilities, etc.  Article carries.

Article 28: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Town Hall account. Recommended amount $2,697.00

David Bowen moved.  Morrill Nason seconded.

Discussion:  Arlene Nason asked what was planned for the Town Hall.  Selectman Holman said it was going to pay for scrapping and repainting the white trim, replace shingles, replace tables, shades, janitorial, maintenance, etc.  Article carries.

Article 29: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Town Garage account. Recommended amount $118.00.

Bob Calawa moved.  Kay Hawkins seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carries.

Article 30: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Cemetery Maintenance account. Recommended amount $3,500.00

Selectman Swain moved.  Morrill Nason seconded.

Discussion:  Selectman Swain moves to allocate $3,763.00.  Dan Maddox seconded.

Dan asked what was the increase for.  Selectman Swain for the flags needed.  Lianne Bedard asked where did the money for flags come from.  Selectman Swain said they were purchased by bulk prior year which would have covered two years.  Article carries.

Article 31: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Cemetery Committee for materials/supplies for the Town’s maintained cemeteries.

Recommended amount $1,500.00 through taxation and spending $1,500.00 from the Cemetery trust fund interest savings account. 

David Kraske moved.  Ric Downing seconded.

Discussion:   
Dan Maddox asked if this was interest only.  Selectman Swain answered yes.  Article carries.

Article 32: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Capital Outlay account. Recommended amount $1,000.00.

Arlene Nason moved.  Ric Downing seconded.

Discussion:  Arthur Harvey asked why it was such a small amount and not larger and was it for future use?  Selectman Swain said it was to replace money taken out of the account for the new roof on the Town Hall.  Arthur Harvey proposes to amend to $3,000. Fails due to lack of being seconded.  Article carries as recommended $1,000.00.

Article 33: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Highway Equipment account. Recommended amount $750.00

Ric Downing moved.  Kay Hawkins seconded.

Discussion:  Ric Downing asked what this was for? Selectman Swain said it was for the upkeep of the Grader.  Arlene Nason asked if this included the tractor.  Selectman Swain said no but would recommend to Board of Selectmen to discuss.  Article carried.

Article 34: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Winter Roads Account, and carry the balance forward to appropriate for the Winter Roads account. Recommended amount $118,870.00. (note: includes $10,000.00 for sand/salt shed.)

Ric Downing moved.  Bob Calawa seconded.

Discussion:  Dan Maddox asked if the increasing gas prices considered in this figure.  Selectman Swain answered they were not and it would have to be made up within the budget.  Arlene Nason wanted to know if this would cover the salt/sand shed?  Selectman Swain stated this is just the beginning and that they were researching grants.  Kay Hawkins asked if DEP had put a deadline on this project and the answer was not yet.  David Bowen moved to remove the $10,000 from this account for the salt/sand shed – Jason Rowe seconded.  David Bowen feels we should wait until there is an action plan before we fund this project.  Selectman Holman said she had spoken to DEP and if money were available for matching funds it would be a savings toward the construction.  Selectman Swain said we need to start saving money because the total cost will be $80,000-$90,000.  He felt that $10,000 added to the $5,000 would be enough to start the project by getting the Engineer to start on the plans.  Mrs. Jones asked what the cost of the salt/sand shed would be.  Selectman Holman from $80,000-$150,000.   Jason Rowe wanted to know what the Engineer was for and Selectman Holman said to design the salt/sand shed so that it would be durable and last a long time.  This is also a State requirement.  Amendment failed.  Motion carried.

Article 35: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for paving. Recommended amount $70,000.00.

Selectman Swain made a motion to amend Article 35 to read: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for paving and road preparation.  Dan Maddox seconded.

Discussion:  Dan Maddox how did this affect the information we received from DOT representative?  Selectman Swain said we prefer to have roads properly prepared before paving.  Motion carries.  Article carries. 

Article 36: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Summer Roads/Bridge Maintenance account.  Recommended amount $70,750.00.

Bob Calawa moved.  Kay Hawkins seconded.

Discussion:  No discussion.  Article carried

Article 37: To see if the Town will vote to appropriate revenues and raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for the Animal Control account. Recommended amount $2,000.00.

Ric Downing moved.  Morrill Nason seconded.

Discussion:  Rick Downing asked what associate revenue?  Selectman Swain said from the licensing fees.  Article carried.

Article 38: To see if the Town will authorize the Board of Selectmen on behalf of the Town to sell and dispose of any real estate acquired by the town for non-payment of taxes thereon, or acquired by any other means, sale or sales to be by sealed bid and advertised seven (7) days in advance by posting in two conspicuous public places and by placing an advertisement in a newspaper of general circulation and to execute Municipal Quit Claim Deeds for such property.  The Board of Selectmen, may without auction or advertisement, sell to the person or persons to whom a property was taxed at the time the property was acquired by the Town or to their heirs or assignees, such property at the amount of the accrued taxes, interest, lien costs and administrative fees as determined by State Law and the Board of Selectmen and therefor to execute and deliver a Municipal Quit Claim Deed for such property.

Ric Down moved.  Theresa Hinkley seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carried.

Article 39: To see if the Town will vote to fix the following dates on which real and personal property taxes shall be due and payable: one half of the tax shall be due and payable on December 1, 2004 and one half of the tax shall be due and payable on May 1, 2005.

Ric Downing moved.  Morrill Nason seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carried.

Article 40: To see if the Town will vote to fix an annual interest rate of six and one half percent (6.50%) on real and personal property taxes not paid on or before December 1, 2004 and May 1, 2005.

Ric Downing moved.  Kay Hawkins seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carried.

Article 41: To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Tax Collector or the Deputy Tax Collector to accept prepayments of property taxes not yet due or assessed and to fix an annual interest rate of zero percent (0%) on taxes paid prior to the due date. M.R.S.A. 36, Section 506 amended.

Dan Maddox moved.  Ric Downing seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carried.

Article 42: To see if the Town will fix an annual interest rate of six and one half percent (6.50%) on excess taxes paid when tax abatements are issued by the Board of Assessors, M.S.R.A., 36, Section 506A, as amended.

Bob Calawa moved.  Rick Downing seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carried.

Article 43: To see if the Town will vote to accept the categories of funds listed below as provided by the Maine State Legislature and appropriate and apply the total amount of $124,970.00 against the total amount authorized to be raised by Taxation (to reduce the 2002-03 Tax commitment).

FUND CATEGORY:





ESTIMATED AMOUNT

State Municipal Revenue Sharing……………………… 
$   35,000.00

Local Road Assistance…………………………………..

$   40,000.00

Tree Growth Reimbursement……………………………

$   10.000.00

Veterans Exemption Return……………………………..

$        100.00

Snowmobile Registration Refund……………………….

$        530.00

General Assistance……………………………………….

$        250.00

Homestead Exemption Return………………………….

$   28,000.00

Emergency Management………………………………..

$UNKNOWN

State Grants………………………………………………

$UNKNOWN











$ 113,880.00

Colleen Bullecks moved.  Ric Downing seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carried.

Article 44: To see if the Town will vote to apply the local revenue amount of $113,073.00 against the total amount authorized to be raised by Taxation (to reduce the 2004-05 Tax Commitment).

Ric Downing moved.  Bob Calawa seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carries.

Article 45: To se if the Town will vote to appropriate $50,000.00 from the Fund Balance to reduce the 2003-04 Tax Commitment.

Ric Downing moved.  Kay Hawkins seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carried.

Article 46: To see if the Town will authorize the Town Treasurer to establish and use, with the Board of Selectmen’s approval, a line of credit in anticipation of taxes and to see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money for interest due and payable on said line of credit.  Recommended amount $500.00. 

Ric Downing moved.  Kay Hawkins seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carried.

Article 47: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $500.00 for the Special Events account, for the celebration of the Oxford County Bicentennial Celebration.

Dan Maddox moved as written.  Arlene Nason seconded.

Discussion:  Arthur Harvey asked what is the Oxford County Bicentennial Celebration.  Selectman Holman said it was for the 2005 celebration of our charter.  Article carried.

Article 48: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate a sum of money to contribute to area snowmobile clubs for snowmobile trail and bridge maintenance.

Morrill Nason moved.  Ric Downing seconded.

Discussion:  Arthur Harvey and Jason Rowe wanted to know why the tax money was being used for this.  Town Clerk Monica Mailly stated that the State sends the money to the towns to disburse among snowmobile clubs. Town does not really “give” the money. Article carried.

Article 49: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $5,000.00 for Hartford Youth Sports.

Dan Maddox moved as written.  Ric Downing seconded.

Discussion:  Arlene Nason asked if the figure could be reduced.  Selectman Swain said that was the figure that had been requested and he was not comfortable with it.  Diana Rowe explained where the expenses were and that a lot of them were for maintenance of the field and equipment.  If they are not funded, the program will not be able to continue.  The Board of Selectmen motioned for a complete account of revenues and expenditures.   Jason Rowe seconded.  John Convoy motioned that in the future, if not accountability, then no money.  Amendment carries.  Article carried.
Article 50: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $650.00 for the Recreation Committee.

Ric Downing moved as written.  Kay Hawkins seconded.

Discussion:  Dan Maddox asked why there was no recommendation.  Selectman Swain said that the Board of Selectmen did not recommend but left it up to the people.  Diane Rowe asked what was the Recreation Committee?  Arlene Nason stated it was to maintain the town beach and help with the Easter egg hunt.  Jason Rowe wanted to know why Youth Sports and Recreation were not together.  Arlene Nason said they were two separate things and that recreation was not related to team sports.  Article carried.

Article 51: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $795.00 for Androscoggin Home Health Services.  

Discussion.  Ric Downing recommended to do Article 51 through 61 together.  Jason Rowe seconded.  Kay Hawkins asked if she could comment on any one article.  Moderator Hayes answered yes.  Motion failed.  A representative from Androscoggin Home Health Services was recognized and explained what services were provided.  Dan Maddox asked how many Hartford residents were helped.  Representative stated eight residents, 114 visits in the past year.  Arlene Nason stated how much it helped people to be able to stay home and recuperate.  Ric Downing stated it was a good organization but that people should donate on their own.  Article carried as written..

Article 52:  To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $1,926.00 for Community Concepts.

Kay Hawkins moved as written.  Morrill Nason seconded.

Discussion:  Kay Hawkins spoke on behalf of Community Concepts and all that they do for the community.  Jason Rowe motioned to reduce the amount to $500.00.  Rick Downing seconded.  Motion failed.  Rick Downing asked if there was ever any money reimbursed.  Kay Hawkins answered no.  Article carried for full amount.

Article 53:  To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $2,000.00 for Rural Community Action Ministry (RCAM).

Arthur Harvey moved as written.  Morrill Nason seconded.

Discussion:  Jason Rowe commented that it was a good organization but they provide homes to people who can work but do not.  Article carried.

Article 54:  To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $240.00 for the Public Broadcasting Systems.

Dan Maddox moved as written.  Morrill Nason seconded.

Discussion:  Arthur Harvey stated most people who run this are above average income and should support themselves.  Diana Rowe said children have benefited from PBS.  Jason Rowe said they cannot get advertisements to pay.  Article failed.

Article 55: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $100.00 for the Abused Women’s Advocacy.

Morrill Nason moved as written.  Kay Hawkins seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carried.

Article 56: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $963.00 for the American Red Cross.

Arthur Harvey moved.  Arlene Nason seconded.

Discussion: Arthur Harvey motioned to reduce the figure to $300.00.  Arlene Nason seconded.  Motion failed.  Article Failed.

Article 57: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $250.00 for Western Maine Transportation.

Kay Hawkins moved as written.  Elizabeth Gravalos seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carried.

Article 58: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $100.00 for Seniors Plus.

Dan Maddox moved as written.  Morrill Nason seconded.

Discussion:  Arthur Harvey asked what it was.  Selectman Holman answered “Meals on Wheels”.  Article carried.

Article 59: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $200.00 for Families in Crisis.

Dan Maddox moved as written.  Morrill Nason seconded.

Discussion:  Done.  Article carried.

Article 60: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $300.00 for Rape Education & Crisis Hotline (REACH).

Dan Maddox moved as written.  Kay Hawkins seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article carried.

Article 61: To see if the Town will vote to raise and/or appropriate $100.00 for Maine Center Public Interest.

Dan Maddox moved as written.  Rick Downing seconded.

Discussion:  None.  Article failed.

Motion to adjourn by Dan Maddox, seconded by Morrill Nason.  All in favor.  Adjourned at 2:00 P.M.

 Minutes approved at Board of Selectmen’s meeting August 19, 2004. 

____________________________________________________________________.

Selectmen:  Scott Swain     
   Laura Marston



 Lee Holman

